
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 26 OCTOBER 2009


EX.217/09
LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK – STATEMENT OF COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT

(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter
Pursuant to Minute EX.178/09, the Head of Planning and Housing Services submitted report DS.87/09 concerning the Local Development Framework - Statement of Community Involvement.

The Head of Planning and Housing Services reminded Members that they had on 1 September 2009 considered report DS.60/09 providing details of the process undertaken in the preparation of the draft Statement of Community Involvement.  The Executive had approved the revised Statement of Community Involvement and made it available to the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel for their consideration.

He added that the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel had resolved not to consider the report (EEOSP.19/09) and the draft Statement of Community Involvement was therefore brought back to the Executive.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder outlined the purpose and importance of the Statement of Community Involvement, and moved the recommendations set out in report DS.87/09.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive recommend to the City Council that:

(a) work on the 2006 draft Statement of Community Involvement be stopped; and

(b) the draft Statement of Community Involvement be approved for consultation.

Reasons for Decision

In order to fulfil the statutory requirements of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, the Council is required to prepare a Statement of Community Involvement, including consultation on a draft version







